
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

   

‘Where Stars Shine Brighter.’ 
...providing an outstanding education that ensures all pupils reach their greatest 

potential and live by life’s highest values. 

 

FORTHCOMING 

EVENTS… 
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Dear Parents/Carers of Marine Academy Primary pupils, 

April was a short month for us in terms of the number of days spent in 

school; the children attended for ten days but in true Marine Academy 

Primary style, we managed to pack in a great deal of learning, 

activities and fun in just two weeks.  

Within this Newsletter, you’ll find the confirmed dates for this year’s 

Sports Day as well as a reminder of the dates for the Class Assemblies. In 

the coming days, you will also receive a notification to provide you with 

the relevant information to book an appointment for the next round of 

Children’s Progress Meetings. Having taken account of the feedback 

from the Parent Survey, we will be providing the opportunity for 

Parents/Carers to decide whether they would like their appointment to 

be in person or over the phone. 

The images at the top of this Newsletter, show children and our 

volunteer, Mrs King, doing a super job of planting over one hundred 

trees around the Marine Academy Plymouth Campus. They planted a 

beautiful mixture of wild cherry, hazel, dogwood, silver birch, rowan 

and Hawthorne. They also scattered some wild meadow seeds in our 

boat and other wild areas. We are hugely grateful to Mrs King for 

supporting us with our Outdoor Area each week. It really is looking 

great! 

Throughout Term 5, each Key Stage 1 and Key Stage 2 year group’s 

learning will have a History focus. This term's Curriculum Letters, which 

provide more information about what your children will be learning 

about this term, can be found on our website here. 

This is always one of the busiest terms of the year but also one of the 

most fun! 

Yours sincerely,  

Mrs Siobhan Meredith 

Headteacher 

 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

1st May – Bank Holiday: School Closed 

2nd May – Class 3UN Ancient Greece 

Themed Day 

5th May – King’s Coronation Outdoor 

Learning Day – children invited to wear 

red, white and blue 

8th May – Bank Holiday: School Closed 

9th to 12th May: Year 6 SATs Week 

10th May – Year 5 History Trip to the 

Barbican and Hoe 

11th May – Class 3CC Ancient Greece 

Themed Day 

12th May – 9 Children to take part in 

Football Competiton at Cranbrook 

Education Campus 

14th May – Primary Schools Marathon 

Challenge on the Hoe 

Week Beginning 15th May – Mental 

Health Awareness Week 

15th May – Year 6 Trip to Mount 

Edgcumbe 

16th May – Reception Classes’ Trip to 

Paignton Zoo 

16th May – 30 children to watch ‘Zog’ at 

the Theatre Royal Plymouth 

18th May – Wear it Green Day for 

Mental Health Awareness – children to 

wear their uniform with a green 

accessory 

24th May – Years 5 and 6 to virtually 

attend ‘Aspire to Engineer’ session 

26th May – Last Day of Term 5 

7th June – First Day of Term 6 

20th July – Last Day of Term 6 

 

 

https://www.marineacademy.org.uk/primary/curriculum-letters-to-parents?fbclid=IwAR0NjjnRjstFPFLB4nv6Fg2fncVc7XvR-2ecBHXnHMfFuSoP8sq8HS_704k


   

Year 6 – What a fabulous start to the term 

Year 6 have had! They visited the 

University of Plymouth to participate in a 

Literacy Workshop lead by author, David 

Lawrence Jones. The children all 

participated in innovating a story and 

took on the role of authors, illustrators and 

editors. 'Twentieth Century Conflict' will be 

the History based topic for this term and 

after completing the first few lessons, the 

children are extremely excited to delve 

deeper. Year 6 have started the term with 

a super positive mind-set, whilst they 

prepare for their SATs. All of the Year 6 

team have been incredibly impressed 

with their attitude to learning and we 

have every confidence in their 

performance! 

Year 4 – We hope you all had a lovely Easter break, it was great to welcome everyone back this term. We are looking 

forward to a jam-packed term, full of lots of amazing enriching opportunities for the children. To ignite the children's 

excitement for their History learning, Year 4 participated in a Viking enrichment day, where ‘Blast from the Past’ 

conducted a full day workshop with Year 4. During this workshop, the children created their own longboat, re-

enacted the Battle of Stamford Bridge and practiced getting into battle formation. This was a great opportunity to 

give an insight into what life was like in the Viking era. To support our History topic, we will be reading ‘How to Train 

your Dragon’ and in Computing, we will be exploring ‘Scratch’, to create our own game. This will be a great 

opportunity to build on prior knowledge and we are sure the children will thoroughly enjoy! 

Year 3 – The children in Year 3 ended Term 4 by drafting and writing 

high quality Geography essays, showing all of their excellent learning 

from their topic 'Mountains, Volcanoes and Earthquakes'. In English, 

the children innovated and wrote their own stories inspired by the 

book 'Blue John' and using a wide range of writing skills including 

adjectives and similes.  This month, the children enjoyed finishing their 

Guided Reading book, 'The Pugs of the Frozen North' and this term, 

have dived into their new Guided Reading text 'The Iron Man'. In 

Science, the children have been introduced to their new topic, 

'Opposites Attract' and have been exploring and experimenting with 

magnets.  In addition, the children have been introduced to their new 

and exciting learning on Ancient Greeks for History. We absolutely 

loved the fantastic effort the children put into their Ancient Greek 

Home Learning over the Easter break! Well done! We are also really 

looking forward to having our Ancient Greek themed day later in the 

term, at the start of May, where children will be invited to dress up. 

Keep up the enthusiasm Year 3! 

 

Year 5 – Year 5 have made an excellent start to the Summer Term. They have started their Plymouth, A City of Voyage 

and Discovery topic by learning about Plymouth’s geographical location in the world, recognising the development 

of Plymouth from small settlement to city and its importance as a centre for trade in Tudor times. The children have 

enjoyed reading our new class books, which are Cloud Tea Monkeys in English and Beowulf in Guided Reading. They 

have demonstrated super empathy with the main characters and have explored the wonderful range of descriptive 

vocabulary. In Computing, Year 5 have revisited previous learning on ‘selection’ and identified how ‘conditions’ are 

used to control the flow of actions in a program. They have also been introduced to the blocks for using conditions in 

programs using the Scratch programming environment. In Maths, the children have used their fractions knowledge to 

convert between fractions, decimals and percentages. In Science, Year 5 have been enjoying their ‘Growing up and 

Growing Old’ topic, learning about gestation periods of various animals and thinking about how they have 

developed since they were babies and how they will continue to develop in the future. Well done Year 5 for showing 

what super learners you are in all of our curriculum areas! 

Year 2 – In Year 2 this term we are exploring World War Two and VE 

day. All the adults have been so impressed with the new 

knowledge the children have returned to school with. Thank you for 

your wonderful projects, models and posters- they have been 

added to our classroom displays for all the other children and adults 

to appreciate too.  In maths we will be learning all about fractions 

and solving word problems, (whilst recapping our number bonds 

and place value) in preparation for SATS. In English, we will be 

focusing on instruction texts and recounts, with lots of amazing 

opportunities to use our imagination. In Science, we are learning all 

about plants, how they grow and what they need to thrive. Year 2 

are very excited to plant their vegetables and to watch them grow 

over the term. 

 

 

Year 1 – Year 1 have had a wonderful return to Term 5. They've delved straight into an exciting History topic all about 

Significant Sport Stars. The children enjoyed sharing their Home Learning Projects all about Jesse Owens and Ellie 

Simmonds. To kick start our topic, year 1 held their very own Mini Olympics! In Maths, the children have been focusing 

on measurement, particularly weight, length, and height. In Science, the children have discussed celebrations that 

include candles and other light sources as decoration. In Guided Reading, we took part in our very own Ballet lesson 

for Beginners - we can now perform a plié, a revelé and a tendu. Super start to term everyone! 



Nursery – Turtle Class have had a lovely first couple of 

weeks back. We welcomed some new children and 

have started learning our new topic rhyme ‘Round 

and Round the Garden’.  The children have been 

really busy exploring the water tray, sand tray and 

riding bikes in the outdoor area. The better weather 

has also meant that we have gone on more welly 

walks where we have been reading stories, singing 

songs and looking at the animals. The children also did 

some lovely leaf paintings and teddy bear pictures to 

start our topic. Over the next few weeks we will be 

making flower crowns, exploring flowers in the water 

tray and having a teddy bears picnic. We also look 

forward to taking part in some activities to celebrate 

the King’s Coronation. Thank you for your support.   

Pre-School – Puffin and Penguin children have had a 

great start to their new topic 'Are We There Yet?' They 

have been testing out different hot air balloons and 

talking about different transport they have been on. We 

have welcomed some new children to Pre-School, and 

they have settled in beautifully and are making lots of 

new friends. The children are doing an excellent job with 

their Maths and Phonics learning and becoming ready 

for school. As the weather warms up, please can we ask 

that your child comes to school with a sunhat and sun 

cream applied already. A spare bottle of their sun 

cream, which needs to be named, can be left in their 

tray and we will reapply the sun cream after lunch. 

Thank you for your continued support. 

 

 Reception – The children in Reception have had a fantastic start to Term 5! The Reception staff have been hard at 

work improving the outdoor area, we now have a theatre, cafe and even a reading hut! The adults have been so 

impressed with the children's phonics since returning back to school, in particular their fantastic retention of tricky 

words (words that can't be sounded out). They have persevered with all their challenges this week! The children 

have been measuring animals using multilink cubes, painting their own accurate safari scenes and have also been 

writing all about our new topic story, 'The Selfish Crocodile.' What a splendid start to the term! 

 

 

 

Update from the Marine Academy Parliament 

Marine Academy Parliament have been busy this 

month planning and preparing for King Charles III's 
Coronation celebration, which is being held on Friday 

5th May. Marine Academy Primary are set to mark 
this momentous occasion with a fun-filled Outdoor 

Learning day, complete with a whole-school barbecue 
lunch and whole school Coronation song! We look 

forward to seeing everyone taking part dressed in 
red, white, and blue. 

 

 

As we move into the warmer months, please remember that 

gingham summer dressers are to be those described as 

navy (not blue), examples of which can be found here and 

here. Dark grey tailored shorts, the same colour as the 

school trousers, are also ok to be worn. Sandals are not 

appropriate for school and children are to continue to wear 

their school shoes with white, grey or black socks. 

https://direct.asda.com/george/school/gingham-dresses/navy-gingham-pintuck-school-dress/GEM1002838,default,pd.html?cgid=D10M2G1C18
https://www.argos.co.uk/product/tuc141671967?clickPR=plp:35:256


SSSuuunnn   SSSaaafffeeetttyyy   
We are moving into that time of year where the sun is shining (hopefully!) and the children will spend increased time 

outside completing Outdoor Learning. Children will have an assembly and complete learning on being sun safe 

throughout the Summer Term. 

Here is a reminder of UV levels and the advice to follow at different levels and expectations for sun hats and sun 

screen at the Academy. 

✓ Children should come to school wearing a sun hat; wide brim hats that cover the ears and neck are 

recommended. 

✓ Children should come to school with sun screen already applied; a broad- spectrum SPF of at least 30 is 

recommended.  

✓ Children can bring a named bottle of sun screen to keep in their tray at school.  

 

   
 

At the end of April, we held our inaugural Science Fair! All children from 

across the Academy visited the Science Fair and had the opportunity to vote 

for their favourite Science project. A huge thank you to all of the children 

who entered a project; they all spoke so well about their projects throughout 

the afternoon to our visitors, which included parents, carers, friends and 

families at the end of the day! Thank you to everyone who came along and a 

massive thank you to Mrs Impey for organising such a wonderful event! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Recommend A Recipe! 

We would love it if you could try these recipes at home and send in a picture of you eating the recipe 
with your families or a food review to primary@marineacademy.org.uk  

Easy Coronation Chicken 

 

Ingredients 

6 tbsp Mayonnaise 

2-3 tsp mild curry powder 

½ tsp ground cinnamon 

2 tbsp mango chutney 

1-3 tbsp sultanas 

500g shredded cooked chicken 

Method 

STEP 1 

Mix the Hellmann's Real Mayonnaise, curry powder, cinnamon, chutney and 
sultanas together and season with black pepper. 

STEP 2 

Add the shredded chicken and stir to coat in the sauce. Stir in 2 tbsp water to 
loosen if needed, then season and serve as desired. 

mailto:primary@marineacademy.org.uk


Online Safety 

Each month, we will continue to share with you some advice to support your 

child to be safe online and access the benefits that the internet has on offer. 

If you have any further questions or concerns about e-safety, please contact 

our Computing leader, Mr Druce, by emailing: primary@marineacademy.org.uk 

FAO: Mr Druce.  

 

Fake News 

Research consistently shows that people over-estimate how good they are at spotting fakes. It is important that 

we all know how to recognise misinformation, so Internet Matters have put a great guide together, including 
explanations on trusted sources of information, types of fake news and even a Find the Fake quiz. You can 

access the guide here: https://www.internetmatters.org/resources/summary-of-types-of-fake-news/  

 

New Additions to the Library 

Several new books have been purchased for the 

Academy's library, which have a Computing and e-

safety focus. They focus on the importance of 
programming skills in modern society and provide 

guidance about staying safe. 

 

Amazon Alexa  

Alexa is an artificial intelligence (AI) software assistant created by Amazon, where users can issue voice 
commands. It is now one of the most used voice assistants in the world, however there are some important 

precautions to ensure it is used responsibly. 
 

 
 

mailto:primary@marineacademy.org.uk
https://www.internetmatters.org/resources/summary-of-types-of-fake-news/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ted Wragg Trust Update 

SEND Strategy - We’ve been collaborating with other schools within the Ted Wragg Trust to embed a Trust wide SEND 
strategy that supports every child to succeed. We are already seeing a positive impact on Speech and Language outcomes for 

children within our school community and we are continuing to share, and learn from approaches in other schools through our 
SENCo Network. The recent appointment of two Speech and Language Therapy Assistants as part of our strategy means 

students within our family of schools are able to access these services sooner than elsewhere within our region. 

Sidmouth College joins Trust - We are delighted to have welcomed Sidmouth College to our family of Ted Wragg Schools. To 
read more on this click here. 

 

PE Events 
Children have taken part in and represented the Academy at different sporting event during April. These include football at, 

one of our other Ted Wragg Trust schools, Cranbrook Education Campus and a PE taster event at All Saints Academy 
Plymouth, another school from the Ted Wragg Trust. We are very excited that this month, children from Running and 

Rounders Extra-Curricular Activity, will take part in the Schools Marathon Challenge. They have been doing a brilliant job of 
running one mile each week so far!  

  
 

We want all children to understand the value of good attendance and to strive to have this through 

developing or maintaining healthy attendance habits which when learnt young, will stand them in good 

stead for the rest of their school career and working life. We have recently seen an increase in the 

number of families taking holidays during term time. We recognise that it is often expensive to take a 

holiday during school breaks and that is why some parents may ask for term time leave for their children. 

However, it is important that parents carefully consider the implications of taking their child out of school 

during term time. More information can be found here: 

https://www.marineacademy.org.uk/primary/term-dates 

https://www.tedwraggtrust.co.uk/news/?pid=3&nid=1&storyid=17
https://www.marineacademy.org.uk/primary/term-dates




 

 

 









 

Class Date 
RTG Monday 26th June 
RHR Tuesday 27th June 
1SA Wednesday 28th June 
1MM Thursday 29th June 
2JU Monday 3rd July 
2CW Tuesday 4th July 
3UN Wednesday 5th July 
3CC Thursday 6th July 
4NH Monday 10th July 
4LG Tuesday 11th July 
5LI Wednesday 12th July 
5AD Thursday 13th July 
6AW Monday 17th July 
6DK Tuesday 18th July 

 

 





 


